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 THE CHINESE UNIVERSITY OF HONG KONG 
 

Senate Committee on Sub-degree, Professional and Continuing Education Programmes 
 

Briefing Notes No. 3 (2024-25) 
 

The Third Meeting in 2024-25 of the Senate Committee on Sub-degree, Professional and Continuing 
Education Programmes (Senate Committee on SPCEP) was held on 3 April 2025.  Major items dealt 
with at that meeting were as follows:  
 
Announcements related to the following item were made by the Chairperson: 
 
• Website Updates 

 
The introduction of the following programmes was endorsed with effective dates shown: 

 
 Details With effect from 
1 Professional Certificate Programme in Artificial Intelligence for Business 

at Hong Kong Qualifications Framework (HKQF) Level 6 by The 
Asia-Pacific Institute of Business  

September 2025 

2 Professional Certificate Programme in Family Business and Wealth 
Succession at HKQF Level 6 by The Asia-Pacific Institute of Business  September 2025 

3 Advanced Certificate Programme in Supporting Children and Adolescents 
with Special Educational Needs at HKQF Level 4 by the School of 
Continuing and Professional Studies  

October 2025 

 
The budget proposal for the Higher Diploma Programme in Community Health and Services at 
HKQF Level 4 submitted by the School of Continuing and Professional Studies was noted.  
 
The proposed revision to the course description for a module under the Professional Certificate 
Programme in Guidance and Counselling at HKQF Level 5 proposed by the Hong Kong Institute of 
Educational Research, Faculty of Education with effect from May 2025 was noted.  
 
The annual report on graduate certificates for 2024 was noted.  
 
The programme review (PR) documentation for three programmes submitted by the Faculty of 
Medicine was considered.  The conclusion of the second-cycle PRs of Sub-degree, Professional and 
Continuing Education Programmes (SPCEPs) and the initial analysis of the ratings in the review 
panels’ reports for 39 programmes were noted.  
 
The proposed revisions to the Sub-degree Student Experience Questionnaire (SSEQ) were considered 
and approved.  
 
The progress of work on the SPCEP Information System was noted.  
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